S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 17th February 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr D Gerrard, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies: Mr B Clapham 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 6th January 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Evans, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None.
4. To receive questions from the public:  None. 

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:

No 14/00140/O 

31 Grimston Road, South Wootton, Kings Lynn. 

Outline Application: Proposed construction of two detached dwellings and creation of new access. 
Decision – Support the Application.

No 14/00091/F 

Village Hall, 22 Church Lane, South Wootton, Kings Lynn. 

Solar Panels to the roof. 

Decision – Support the Application.

The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

13/01730/F

14 Oak Avenue, South Wootton.

Proposed extension and pitched roof to garage.
13/01835/F

119 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Single storey side extension complete with conservatory and pitched roof.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that verification of a Property Address had been received for New Dawn, 5 Green Lane, South Wootton.

Tree Preservation Order 2/TPO/00514 – 27 September 2013: Mrs Cornwell was pleased to report that on 27th September 2013, the Borough Council made a Tree Preservation Order on land on the west side of Hall Lane/Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that no formal objections were received against the serving of the Order; therefore the Order has been confirmed without modification. 
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that Tree Preservation Orders on trees in the Knights Hill area are still being looked into by the Borough Council.
Manor House, Low Road, South Wootton: Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the application to add the Manor House to the List of Buildings of Special Architectural or Historic Interest.
She stated that the Secretary of State for Culture, Media and Sport had considered the application and completed an assessment of the building. Unfortunately the decision was made not to add the Manor House to the List at this time. 

One Planning Correspondence: Mrs Cornwell referred members to the circulated correspondence received from One Planning regarding redevelopment of Land at Nursery Lane, South Wootton (9 acre field).
Mr Price read through the letter and referred to the initial site layout plan prepared by Hopkins Homes.

Mr Price stated that the plan indicated the development of 23 dwellings of which a percentage would be for affordable housing.

It was noted that the plan showed a mix of housing (detached homes, semi-detached and terraced homes).

Mr Evans noted that the Public Right of Way had not been clearly indicated on the plan. It was said that in all future plans the indication of this should be insisted upon.

Members referred to the correspondence which states that the proposal shows vehicular access to the rear of the site with a public parking area to the amenity land to the rear which would be gifted to the local community in perpetuity.

After lengthy discussion, members agreed to produce a list of points/ questions for the next meeting. It was said that from the list, a letter could be drawn up to seek further clarification.
Planning Update: Mrs Cornwell informed members that she and Mrs Kirby had attended a recent Planning Update meeting at South Lynn, (Slide show circulated). 
Mrs Cornwell pointed out that two main things had changed, firstly she explained that if someone has obtained Planning Permission, if the project has not commenced within three years the applicant simply has to apply for an Extension of time. She informed members that this is no longer the case and a new full application would need submitting.

Mrs Cornwell stated that the other change related to Permitted Development Rights. She explained that a shop can now be turned into a residential dwelling under Permitted Development Rights.

6. To discuss any updates from the Local Development Framework: Mrs Cornwell informed members that during the Planning Update meeting, it was indicated that further details regarding the LDF would not be known until late summer.
7.  To discuss Neighbourhood Plan Updates: Mr Evans informed members that a total of 1775 draft Neighbourhood Plan documents had been distributed to residents within the Parish.  It was confirmed that a further 75 draft documents had been posted to various Statutory Consultees.
Mr Price confirmed that the consultation period would run until 28th March 2014, at which time the Project Group would start looking at the returns.

Mr Evans stated that a lady who lives at The Boltons had wished to thank members of the Project Group and the Parish Council for the hard work and effort which had been put into the production of the document.
Mr Price said that it would be interesting to hear from three key consultees, Natural England, English Heritage and The Environment Agency. It was said that any constructive comments received could be included within the Neighbourhood Plan final document.

8.  To discuss Highways issues:

Speed Limit Signage on Grimston Road/ Edward Benefer Way: Mr Gerrard spoke regarding the current speed limit signage at Grimston Road/ Edward Benefer Way. He stated that when the limit was reduced from 40mph to 30mph, the roundels erected were too small.
He asked if it would be possible to contact Norfolk County Council to request that they are replaced by larger signs with yellow backing.

Mr Gerrard also asked if information could also be obtained from NCC regarding current speed along the road.
Mrs Kirby confirmed that she would contact the Highways Engineer regarding the matter.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

NEXT MEETING: Monday, 3rd March 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

3rd March 2014
   

    

          

              Chairman 

